
Term 4, Week 3  1 November 2024 

IMPORTANT DATES 

2 Nov Lamb and Calf Day, 10 am 

9 Nov  Manawatu Oroua Boys and Girls Ag Club 
Championship Day  

14 Nov           Year 4 Big Day Out 

15 Nov           School Athletics Day 

20 Nov           Year 5/6 Camp 

16 Dec           Wharite Prizegiving 

17 Dec           Maharahara Prizegiving 

20 Dec End of School Year 

3 Feb  Start of Term 1, 2025 

Kia ora e te whānau  

We are so excited about Lamb and Calf Day—we know this 

will be an awesome community gathering. We appreciate 

that a huge amount of time and effort goes into rearing and 

caring for all the lambs, calves and pets. Thank you for the 

exceptional level of creativity that has gone into the Trophy 

designs as the home project—we are so impressed with what 

our learners have created with recycled materials and 

appreciate you supporting them with this. 

Tomorrow at Lamb and 

Calf day there are 

activities for the whole 

family to enjoy. If you are 

bringing a calf or lamb, 

please enter through the 

Melford Lane gateway 

and park on the playing 

field. Judging starts at 10am and this is a great time also to 

pop down to visit the Enviro Group Plant Stall and the Friends 

of Hiwinui Bake Sale. Mrs Kool will be onsite with her ice 

cream truck so please bring some cash for this too. We will 

have free face painting and some games to add a rural feel to 

the day. Classrooms will be open part way through the 

morning so feel free to wander through and have a look at all 

the amazing creations. We have an awesome group of 

Hiwinui Alumni that are our classroom exhibit judges—they 

are all high school students that will take absolute pride in 

awarding certificates in each room.   

Thank you for all the delicious baking that was donated for 

our Bake Sale. Wow, there are some gorgeous and delicious 

looking treats. We are incredibly grateful to our ‘Friends of 

Hiwinui’ fundraising group for organising this and for 

everything they do. Next Saturday there is also a school 

working bee where we are hoping to build our new 

basketball hoops and clean out the pool so we can get this 

ready for summer. Is this something you can help with?    

Today we celebrate ‘Aotearoa Teacher’s Day’ and I know you 

will join with me in saying a big thank you to our teaching 

team. We are very proud of our teachers and the dedication 

they show—they love bringing out the best in our learners!   

We look forward to seeing you tomorrow at Lamb and Calf 

Day!  

Ngā mihi nui, Erin  

We have 13 students who have worked on three different items 

with our Learning Assistants. We can’t wait to see them strut their 

stuff on the runway and show off their creations. The show, on  

7 November, is open to the public and is just a gold coin entry. 



Regards Erin, Portia, Jo, Emma, Jessica, Holly, Kendall, Dean, Allanah,  
Heidi, Kevin, Sarah, Charlotte, Elise, Rachelle & Jacki 

Room 1: Carolina, you are such a happy, energised 

member of Room One! You are always so excited about 

learning, and you have been a Pathfinder with your Lamb 

and Calf day creations. You pay attention to detail and 

always put in your best effort. Your pieces of art look 

incredible!  

Room 2: Caide, you have made such a great start to 

school. You have an Energised attitude towards all your 

learning and show Awhi to your kaiako. You put in so much 

effort to your Lamb and Calf Day projects. Keep up the 

amazing mahi Caide.  

Room 3: Alice, you are such a ray of sunshine and your 

energised personality has encourages everyone around 

you. You are so kind and have shown so much awhi as you 

and your friends have been Pathfinders with your Lamb & 

Calf day preparations. Keep shining bright, Alice!  

Whā: Paige, every day you have the most positively 

energised approach to learning. You complete your work 

to an incredibly high standard, and you do it all with a 

smile. Keep up with your incredible approach to life at 

Hiwinui School.  

Mangōpare: Zoe, you have blown my socks off this week! 

You have been looking for ways you can help around our 

classroom, showed your Pathfinder skills in persevering 

with shading in your artwork (it looks stunning, by the 

way!), and written a smashing writing sample, including 

some beautiful 'show not tell' phrases. You are growing 

into a mature, hardworking, giving, caring young woman. 

Keep being you and building these incredible strengths!  

Pūkeke: Sid, It is so lovely to have you as part of our 

Hiwinui whānau. Your smiley face and chatty nature has 

been noticed and appreciated by many learners and 

teachers and we are so pleased you are here! You are 

going to be a fantastic asset to our Year 8 Leaders next 

year!  

Learning Assistant Elise: Stevie-Rae, thanks for being 

amazing and focused on your learning in my Code group. 

You are such an energised learner!  

Hiwinui Playgroup—We look forward to seeing 

you on Thursday 14 November from 9am, in The 

Leigh Centre. All pre-schoolers and their carers 

welcome.  

Community News 

 

During November, we are 

collecting as many clean plastic 

bottle tops as we can! There will 

be a blue bin outside Room 3 and 

we’d love to fill it.  

We want your  
plastic bottle tops!  

Thank you for all the wonderful  

donations of baking for our Bake Sale!  

We are so impressed with the  

effort you have all made. 

Don’t forget to bring cash tomorrow and 

stop by to purchase some delicious treats! 

Well done to Lydia who 

excelled in Wellington at an 

Equestrian Special Olympics 

event recently. Lydia did 

really well riding a new 

pony she had never seen or 

ridden before, and on 

Sunday was rewarded for 

her efforts coming second 

(silver medal) in working 

trail, second (silver medal) 

in equitation and first (gold 

medal) in dressage. We are 

so proud of you Lydia! 





Entries will remain open for the Kids Pumpkin Growing Competition until Monday 21st October. Seeds will 

be delivered on Tuesday 22nd October, planting between Tuesday 22nd Oct - Wednesday 30th October. 







Look out for the Enviro group stall at 3pm on Wednesdays & 
• Short ‘live online’ classes!  

• Practice from the comfort of your own home 4 weeks of ‘Yoga for Weight Loss’ for only $60 

(that’s only $3.75 per session for 16 sessions)  

• All you need is Zoom and some comfy clothing 

• Find ‘Yoga on Moso’ on Facebook and message for details   








